
Update From Coastline March 20th 2023 

 

“I’m pleased to advise that Coastline will shortly be completing the St. Cleer scheme.  

 

As you are aware we were previously in discussion with Cornwall Council about allowing 

occupation of the homes with the highway works outstanding on this scheme.  Cornwall 

Council have allowed us to occupy our homes with the road works continuing during the 

agreed road licence periods during the school holidays.  

 

I’m happy to report that the majority of our customers will therefore be moving in from the 

5th April, although some will be moving in before. It is the intention is to then manage 

traffic etc. alongside our customers whilst the final road works are completed during the 

Easter holidays.  

 

The site road entering Well Lane will be worked in two halves, when the upper half (nearest 

the school) is worked on, residents will enter and exit following a diversionary loop route, a 

plan of which I attach.  The contractor completing these works is also employing 2 x traffic 

marshals during this time to manage site traffic, as requested by Cornwall Council. The 

additional parking will also remain closed until the road works are complete to ensure 

safety, whilst these works are being conducted. It is the intention that the parking will be 

open and in use for all after the works are completed throughout the Easter holidays.  

 

The stopping up of Penhale Lane and subsequent diversion of traffic through the new estate 

will follow in July.” 


